
LANCASTER COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS MEETING 

November 14, 2016 

 

The Lancaster County, VA Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General 

Registrar (GR) on November 9, 2016 to canvass the November 8, 2016 General 

Election according to the Virginia Election Laws 24.2-671.  In attendance were 

Chairman Barbara Breeden, Vice Chair Penny Gilbert, Secretary Lee Pulling and 

General Registrar Susan Jett.  Barbara Breeden called the meeting to order at 

11:00am.  Let the record reflect that there was no one in attendance from the 

public. 

While ascertaining the results of the election, the EB found some informalities in 

the returns of the officers of election which could be cured by amending or 

correcting the returns.  Two chiefs and one assistant chief were called before the 

board to amend the returns.  The canvass was completed to the extent possible 

and adjourned until November 14, 2016 at 1:00pm to finalize the disposition of 

remaining provisional ballots. 

The EB reconvened on November 14, 2016 at 1:00pm and was called to order by 

Barbara Breeden.  In attendance were the same parties as stated above.  The EB 

ascertained the conclusive election results.  An abstract of votes was completed 

according to Virginia Election Laws 24.2-675.  The meeting adjourned at 2:35pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lee Pulling, Secretary 


